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Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: EB-2010-0279

I am writing on behalf of the Canadian Energy Efficiency Alliance ("CEEA") to request that the
Board hold an oral hearing in the EB-2010-0279 OPA fees case.

As you are aware, the Settlement Conference concluded Thursday. Only one issue, deferral
accounts, was "settled".

There remain eight unsettled issues.

CEEA intends to focus on the CDM issues, including how CDM is integrated into overall system
planning, and the extent to which the OPA responded to relevant Board directives in the 2010
case.

CEEA believes that an oral hearing is necessary to properly address these issues in the
proceeding for several reasons.

First, this is the first review of OPA's budget in which the Issues List reflects the fact that, in the
Board's words, "the assessment of the OPA's administration fees must require an examination
and evaluation of the management, implementation, and performance of the OPA's charge-
funded activities", and "that an assessment of the performance of the OPA's charge-funded
activities is a necessary, legitimate and reasonable tool for determining the effectiveness of the
OPA's utilization of its Board approved fees" (our emphasis).
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CEEA believes that a proper examination of the OPA's performance with respect to its charge
funded CDM activities, one that is useful to the Board, will be difficult without an opportunity to
cross-examine OPA management in an oral hearing.

The gap in perception between the OPA and most intervenors, including CEEA, on such basic
managerial concepts as accountability for compliance with directives, the degree of transparency
required of the OPA, the need for achieving proper verification of savings, the milestones by
which progress on reaching goals is determined, and the inability or unwillingness of the OPA to
Justify the resources it seeks at the initiative level, is significant, and can best be conveyed to the
Board through an oral hearing.

The issues tend to be ones of principle and management, rather than detail (compared to many
aspects of a rates case), so that the hearing should not be long, about a week. The hearing will
move along more quickly and be more useful to the Board and all parties, including the OPA, if
OPA provides on each panel, witness(es) at the senior management level, capable of addressing
the management and overall performance issues that will be raised, and CEEA would urge the
Board to ask OPA to make those witnesses available.

CEEA looks forward to full participation in the proceeding, focussing on CDM issues, including
how CDM is integrated into overall system planning.

I hope the Board will find these comments helpful.

Yours sincerely,

FOGLER RUBINOFF LLP

Tend
Thomas Bre

TB/dd
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